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CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held in Bellingdon & Asheridge Village Hall 

on Wednesday 8th February 2012 at 8 p.m.
Present:
Cllr Brown (Chairman)

Cllrs; Howell, Jones, White, Davies, Mathias & Keen 
1. To receive apologies for absence.
Cllr Lherbier & Russell 
2. To approve minutes of the meeting held on11th January 2012.
Minutes approved with one amendment to Item No 5 relating to the signage in Old Sax Lane.
3. To receive declarations of interest.
Cllr Brown and Cllr Jones declared an interest, albeit non prejudicial, in the planning application relating to Savecroft Farm, Bellingdon.
4. Questions from members of the public.
The Parish Council has received a request for a salt/grit bin to be provided and positioned close to the entrance of Chartridge Village School.
5. Questions to the Chairman.
Cllr Jones requested that the Parish Council sign up to the HS2 Community Forum.
All Councillors made a point of noting that, during recent heavy snowfall, BCC worked well to keep roads in the parish clear. 
6. Matters arising
a. Clerk’s report
Information provided in the Clerk’s report was noted. It was agreed that the Parish Council would donate £25 each to The Chilterns Conservation Board and Buckinghamshire Playing Fields Association.
b. Donate a Gate Scheme
Cllr Lherbier had provided an update to the effect that both landowners concerned have now given consent to access footpath CRT/47.  A site meeting is scheduled for 24th February 2012.

c. Website
Helen Griffiths has a copy of the original website specification document and will come back to us with thoughts.

d. QEII Fields Challenge / Chartridge Playing Fields

 Cllr Howell proposed a sign be placed on the playing fields showing recognition to the Franklin Family

e. Chartridge End Pond

Cllr Jones has identified a possible source of funding, through the Chiltern Society that is specifically to help conservation projects.  He confirmed that the application process is underway.

f. To do list – was reviewed and will be update and circulated in the weeks preceding the next meeting.

g. Speed limit review B485

To initiate a comprehensive review Transport for Bucks require paper based statistics and correspondence to support a claim.  Cllr Jones will report back at the next meeting on whether the parish council will consider taking this course of action.

h. Footpaths.

Repairs to Footpath/Bridlepath 20A will go ahead
It was noted that repairs are required to the Footpath/Bridlepath running alongside Old Sax Lane and this request will be submitted when CDC next ask for Delegated Budget proposals.

i. Road Closures

	Chesham Road, Bellingdon
	20th Feb – 1st March

	Higham Road, Chesham
	20th – 23rd Feb

	Rays Hill, Braziers End
	Since postponed 25th Feb – 6th March


7. Planning
Decisions

	1850FA
	Cherry Tree Farm, Braziers End
	Detached outbuilding & 

hard-standing
	Refused

	1897 FA
	3 & 4 Cogdells Close, Chartridge
	Cladding & solar panels
	Conditional Permission


Outstanding
	1995 FA
	Off Buslins Lane
	Pony sanctuary & shelters
	No objections

	2040 FA
	Chartridge Park Golf Club
	First floor extension
	No objections

	2087 FA
	Kiln Farm, Bellingdon
	First floor rear extension
	No objections

	0004 FA
	Elmcroft, Chartridge
	Residential annexe
	No objections

	0037
	Savecroft Farm, Bellingdon 
	Two storey side / rear extension
	No objections

	0072
	4 The Bungalows, Chartridge
	Rear extension (amend 95/1179)
	No objections

	0107 VRC
	Blue Pines, Bellingdon
	Vary 11/1631 to allow alterations
	No objections


Appeals

An appeal has been lodged against the refusal of CH/2011/0629/OA (redevelopment of site to provide 12 dwellings, etc, The Old Brickworks, Bellingdon)

8. Finance

a) Forms to progress the NatWest savings account were completed as far as members present allowed.

b) It was proposed that funds within the savings account should be earmarked to provide Chartridge Playground with replacement equipment in the future.

c) New members completed necessary signatory forms for the current account

d) Accounts to 31 Jan 2012 were approved

e) The following invoices were approved for payment:

Bellingdon Village Hall – hire

Clerk’s salary and expenses

It was noted that the Chartridge Parish Council precept (2012-2013) is the lowest within Chiltern District Council 
9. Representatives’ Reports.
Trees:
It was noted that the number of trees in Braid Wood appears to be depleting and proposed that Cllr Lherbier keep an eye on this trend.

NAG:
Reported crime rates are currently low.  Vehicle activated signs have been installed around the locality including Ashley Green and Latimer Crossroads, but not within the Parish.
LAF:  
The focus at the moment is on Highways, Child Poverty in Bucks and the increase of Loan Sharks within the community. 

10. Items for road gangs.

The sign post is Pednor Vale (Great Pednor and Little Pednor) is in need of repair – outstanding.
The speed limit sign as you enter Arrewig Lane from Chartridge needs replacing

11. School Transport Consultation 
The consultation period is now closed.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.25.  The next Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 21st March 2012 at 8.00pm in Chartridge Village Hall
Chairman ...........................................................................  Date ......................................

E L van Hullen
Clerk to the Council                                                                                                             28th February 2012
Chart min 20-02-12


